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PRESIDENT ’ S MESSAGE

Aloha HBA friends and family,
Reflecting on the 2023-2024 school 
year, I am filled with gratitude for 
God’s abundant blessings on our 
HBA community. This year marked 
the beginning of our journey toward 
reimagining our learning environment 
with the launch of the “Campaign for 
Transformation,” inspiring our theme, 

“Dig In,” which is rooted in 1 Corinthians 15:58 (NLT): 

	 So, my dear brothers and sisters, be strong and 
immovable. Always work enthusiastically for the Lord, 
for you know that nothing you do for the Lord is  
ever useless.

Embracing this call to stay focused and committed, we 
celebrated the following outstanding accomplishments: 

•	The Class of 2024: Among our 80 graduates, I am pleased 
that all of these graduates have been accepted to colleges  
in Hawai‘i, on the mainland and abroad! There were  
19 students recognized as Sons and Daughters of HBA, 
having attended since kindergarten, while 7 were 
acknowledged as Legacy Graduates. We had 31 students 
graduating with highest honors and 21 with honors, 
embodying the academic excellence we strive for.

•	Student Films at the Hawai‘i International Film Festival: 
Our film program had two films selected for the ‘Ōpio 
Fest. Different, directed by James Kaneshige (’26) and 
starring Nainoa Nakamura (’24), and Fight Screen, 
directed by Andrew Lohr (’26) and Eugene Caruso (’23), 
were showcased among other student films statewide. 
Fight Screen received the Best Visual Effects award, and 
Different was featured at the HBA Arts & Film Festival 
that happened on May 3, 2024.

•	Scholastic Art Awards Recognition: Nineteen HBA 
students were honored at the 2024 Hawai‘i Regional 
Scholastic Art Awards, showcasing their talents across 
various mediums including oil pastels, ink drawings, 
and mixed media. Mina Kwon and Lexie Kadooka 
earned prestigious Gold Key Awards. Their artwork was 
displayed at Capitol Modern in March.

•	Math Team’s State Championship Victory: The HBA 
Mathematics Team clinched its first Oahu Mathematics 
League (OML) Newton Division championship on April 20.  
Led by Jaden Oki (‘25), who scored highest in the final 
meet, the team persevered through a competitive season 
to secure this historic win and brought home  
the perpetual trophy.

•	Eagle Eye Journalism Awards: Our journalism team was 
recognized at the 2024 Hawai‘i High School Journalism 
Awards with five category awards, including Best Website.  
Their dedication also earned them third place in the 
overall Best-in-State competition.

•	HMSA Kaimana Award for School Excellence: HBA 
received its seventh HMSA Kaimana Award in the past 
eight years, representing the Interscholastic League of 
Honolulu (ILH). HBA remains the only ILH school to be 
recognized all 19 years of the program, a testament to our 
consistent excellence in academics, athletics,  
and community service.

•	Athletic Achievements: Our students demonstrated 
sportsmanship and skill, with varsity teams winning 
ILH Division 2 titles in girls and boys tennis, and boys 
bowling. HBA athletes also contributed to Pac-Five’s 
championships in girls and boys soccer and softball. 
Notably, our boys’ bowling team captured the state 
championship, marking the program’s sixth overall  
title under Coach Greg Hayashi’s leadership.

•	Community Service Initiatives: Our students embodied 
the spirit of service, participating in numerous outreach 
projects led by grade-level advisors, the Honor Society, 
and the Interact Club. They contributed to organizations 
such as the American Cancer Society, Special Olympics, 
Kuakini Adult Rehabilitation, and the Ronald McDonald 
House.

We rejoice in the spiritual growth within our HBA 
community this year, as 40 students for the Elementary 
Campus and over 42 students from our Middle School and 
High School camps accepted Jesus into their lives for the 
first time. These moments of faith affirm our commitment 
to nurturing not just academic and personal excellence,  
but spiritual growth as well. 

The year concluded with a significant milestone on  
May 9, 2024, when we broke ground for the new facilities  
at the Richard Bento Elementary Campus, symbolizing  
the start of a transformative era at HBA ahead of our  
75th Anniversary.

As 1 Corinthians 15:58 reminds us, our achievements are 
made meaningful through the dedication of our students, 
faculty, and staff, as well as the unwavering support of our 
donors, alumni, and the wider community. Your prayers 
and partnership have empowered us to continue pursuing 
our motto: Christ for Every Nation.

Thank you for your giving hearts as we grow to educate the 
next generation of leaders who embody faith, innovation, 
and leadership

In Christ,

Ron Shiira ’5
PRESIDENT



Aloha, Friends,

As we reflect on the 2023–2024 fiscal year, we are filled 
with gratitude for the many ways your generosity has 
transformed the lives of our students, teachers, and 
community at Hawai‘i Baptist Academy. Through your 
support, we continue to provide an exceptional Christ-
centered education, ensuring our students are equipped 
with the knowledge, values, and faith to thrive.

This year’s Annual Giving Report is a testament to the power of a community 
united by a shared mission. We are thrilled to share that, thanks to your 
contributions, we achieved a record-breaking $2.9 million in donations, funded 
over 155 scholarships, and witnessed the groundbreaking for the expansion 
project at the Richard Bento Elementary campus. Your partnership is helping 
us shape the future of Hawai‘i Baptist Academy and the young leaders who will 
emerge from it.

We also extend our heartfelt thanks to our Campaign Cabinet members for 
their visionary leadership and tireless efforts in advancing the Campaign for 
Transformation. Their dedication is laying the groundwork for even greater 
achievements in the years ahead. Additionally, we celebrate the impact of 
our newly formed Advisory Board, whose collective expertise, influence, and 
personal gifts are enhancing our fundraising efforts in profound ways.

As we look to the future, we invite you to continue this journey of transformation 
with us. Together, we are ensuring that every student has the opportunity to 
learn, grow, and contribute to their world in meaningful ways.

Thank you for being an integral part of the Hawai‘i Baptist Academy ‘ohana. 
Your support is a true blessing, and we are honored to have you alongside us.

With gratitude,

Billie Takaki Lueder ’94 
DIRECTOR OF INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT
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THIS INITIATIVE is part of a multi-year capital campaign 
that will also fund an endowment for an expanded 
programmatic curriculum, extending the school’s 
impact to parents and the broader community. 

“Today marks a significant milestone in our school’s journey–
one that signifies growth, progress, and the realization of our 
collective vision,” remarked HBA President, Ron Shiira ’75.  
“This project represents more than just a physical transforma
tion of our elementary campus; it symbolizes our unwavering 
commitment to transforming the lives of students through 
faith, innovation, and leadership.” 

The new facilities will include state-of-the-art spaces equipped 
with the latest technology, fostering dynamic learning environ
ments. Highlights include the 7,000 square-foot Innovation 
and Discovery Center, rooftop deck, outdoor amphitheater, 
multi-use covered playcourt, renovated campus entryway, and 
resurfaced campus lower courts. These designs are crafted by 
Honolulu-based architect G70.

“Looking forward, we are excited about this new era for  
HBA and our community,” said elementary school principal  
Dr. Emmett Winters.  

Constructed by Allied Builders Systems, all phases of the 
expansion project are expected to be completed in the summer 
of 2026.

In its 75th year as one of Hawai‘i’s top college preparatory schools, Hawai‘i Baptist Academy 
celebrated a major milestone on May 9, 2024, with a ceremonial groundbreaking for new 
facilities at its Richard Bento Elementary Campus.

Left: (L-R) HBA President Ron Shiira ’75, Campaign Cabinet 
Chair Susan Utsugi ’82, Elementary School Principal Dr. 
Emmett Winters, Senior Project Manager Brendan Inglis 
of Allied Builders System, President & COO of G70 Charles 
Kaneshiro, and Director of Strategic Planning and immediate 
past Elementary School Principal Amy Vorderbruegge.  
Below: Elementary student council officers with Vice 
Principal, Trisha Lee ’94 (far right), participating in the 
groundbreaking day ceremony.

The Innovation and Discovery Center is 
designed by G70, an award-winning firm of 
architects, engineers, and interior designers 
that has been serving Hawai‘i for over fifty 
years. Allied Builders System is the general 
contractor for the project. 

Mark and Debbie Adent 
Terrance Arashiro 
Kyle Kato ’96 
Naomi Kuwaye ’85
Enoch Lum ’94 
Chris Martin 

Lacey Nakaguma ’01
Don Randall 
Susan Utsugi ’82 
John Warner, Jr. 
Richard and Karen Willis

Campaign for Transformation

HBA Breaks Ground on  
New Elementary Campus Facilities
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FIRST HAWAIIAN BANK FOUNDATION awarded 
a $150,000 grant to Hawai‘i Baptist Academy’s 
(HBA) Campaign for Transformation. This multi-
year effort focuses on the construction of the new 

Innovation and Discovery Center on HBA’s elementary 
campus and establishes an endowment to extend the school’s 
programmatic curriculum to parents and the broader 
community.

When it is completed, the 7,000-square-foot, state-of-the-
art center will feature an Innovation Station, Collab Lab, 
Learning Commons, and outdoor plaza. These dynamic 
and creative spaces will provide an experiential learning 
environment where students imagine and design solutions 
for real-world challenges. For more information about 
the Campaign for Transformation, visit www.hba.net/
transformation.

Ron Shiira ’75, President of Hawai‘i Baptist Academy, 
expressed his gratitude: “First Hawaiian Bank has been a 
cornerstone of support for HBA, and their generous award 
is a testament to their commitment to our mission. This 
partnership helps us nurture future generations of leaders 
rooted in faith and innovation. We are deeply grateful for 
their continued support as we embark on this exciting 
journey.”

HBA’s longstanding partnership with First Hawaiian Bank 
Foundation spans 44 years, and with this grant, they are 
now part of HBA’s prestigious “Gold Eagle Circle” for donors 
who have given over $500,000.

Left: (L-R) First Hawaiian Bank Foundation President 
Cameron Nekota, President Shiira ’75, Director of 
Institutional Advancement Billie Lueder ’94, and 
FHB President Bob Harrison. Above: President 
Shiira presented a Gold Eagle to Mr. Harrison.

Bob Harrison, President of First Hawaiian Bank, added: 
“First Hawaiian Bank is honored to stand alongside Hawai‘i 
Baptist Academy in their pursuit of educational excellence 
and community impact. Our partnership spans decades, 
and this grant reflects our commitment to nurturing future 
leaders and fostering innovation.”

HBA celebrated this partnership with members of the First 
Hawaiian Bank community who have strong affiliations with 
the school, including alumni and parents. The event featured 
a check presentation from First Hawaiian Bank executives 
and President Shiira presenting a Gold Eagle Award to First 
Hawaiian Bank President Bob Harrison.

Notable employees of First Hawaiian Bank who are closely 
connected to HBA and attended the celebration include:

• Jody Mukaigawa ’90 – Senior VP, Corporate Banking at 
First Hawaiian Bank, and member of the HBA Campaign 
Feasibility Committee.

• Kyle Kato ’96 – Transformation Manager at First Hawaiian 
Bank, and member of the HBA Campaign Cabinet.

• Ryan Masuno ’09 – AVP & Wealth Associate at First 
Hawaiian Bank, and member of the HBA Advisory Board.

• Candice Naito – Retired Senior Vice President at First 
Hawaiian Bank, and member of the HBA Advisory Board.

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation Awards  
$150,000 Grant to Hawai‘i Baptist Academy

Campaign for Transformation
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Hawai‘i Baptist Academy Honors 
Generous Donors at Appreciation Event

The event recognized donors who contributed $1,000 or more during fiscal year 2023, as well 
as those with a remarkable giving history of 10 years or more. Also honored were Endurance 
Society members and scholarship donors, whose support enables the academy to thrive in its 
mission to inspire and educate students.

Attendees were treated to an elegant evening 
featuring delicious cuisine, thoughtful gifts, and 
a lively photo booth to capture memories. Adding 
to the festive atmosphere, the HBA High School 
Contemporary Band provided festive dinner 
entertainment.

The evening’s success was further enriched by the 
participation of President Aloha Council students 
who served as gracious volunteers. They greeted 
guests, facilitated activities, and embodied the spirit 
of aloha throughout the event.

This year’s program also included a meaningful 
opportunity for guests to give back. Donors assembled compassion kits to benefit The Salvation 
Army’s Community Assistance Center (CAC). These kits, filled with essential items, supported 
individuals and families in need by addressing immediate challenges with food, clothing, 
hygiene products, and other vital services.

HBA is deeply grateful for the continued generosity and commitment of its donors, who play a 
crucial role in shaping the lives of its students and community. This year’s Donor Appreciation 
Event was not only a celebration of giving but also a reflection of HBA’s core values—Humility, 
Love, Curiosity and Commitment. As the academy looks forward to the future, it remains 
committed to fostering a giving philosophy that we are called to reflect His generosity by giving 
to others, recognizing that all they have is entrusted to them for His purposes, ensuring HBA’s 
mission endures for generations to come

Celebrating the holiday season of thanks, Hawai‘i Baptist Academy 
(HBA) warmly welcomed 73 donors and guests to its annual Donor 
Appreciation Event on December 14, 2023. The gathering was a 
heartfelt gathering to express gratitude to the individuals and families 
whose generosity significantly impacts the HBA community.

HBA Board of Director Walt Agena (right) greets  
Kiyo Itokazu ’54.
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A Safe Haven and the Seeds of Faith
As a student, Terence often stayed on campus long after the school day 
ended, a tradition common for his generation of HBA students. “That’s 
what made it feel like home,” he recalls. Faculty like George Honzaki 
would remain after hours to support students, whether through academic 
help or spiritual guidance.

Coming from a non-Christian household, Terence was profoundly 
impacted by this openness. “I became a teacher because of George when 
I was in 8th grade,” he shares. “He was very welcoming and offered his 
room as a place for us to hang out.” Honzaki also introduced Terence  
to Youth for Christ (YFC) activities, becoming both a father figure and  
a Christian mentor.

It was during his first year at HBA, at Christian Emphasis Week (CEW), that Terence embraced 
faith in Christ. “They asked me if I would like to receive everlasting life, and my hand went up. 
My 5th grade teacher, Iris Uehara, prayed for me and out of that prayer, my faith took root.” 

A HEART FOR TEACHING: 

George Honzaki

Faculty: A Living Example of Faith
Terence credits HBA’s faculty as the bedrock of his 
spiritual and professional growth. “The amazing thing 
about HBA faculty is how much of their time they serve—
not only to HBA but also to their churches and God,” he 
says. This selflessness creates a culture where teachers 
lead by example, encouraging students to think deeply 
about faith, morality, and their place in the world.

“Bible classes challenged us to think about our place in 
the world and how our faith is relevant to it,” he reflects. 
“Teachers live out their faith, and that’s what I’ve been a 
beneficiary of through people like Mrs. Uehara and others.”

Teaching as an Alumnus
Now in the classroom himself, Terence finds joy in 
connecting with his students and helping them prepare for 
their futures. Having walked the same halls and studied 
under many of the same teachers, he relates to their 
experiences. “I want them to feel proud of their education, 
which means I have to be a good teacher too,” he explains.

His passion for teaching stems from the indescribable 
reward of witnessing a student’s “aha” moment when a 
challenging concept clicks. “Teaching is a lot of delayed 
gratification,” he says. “All teachers throughout a student’s 
life contribute to that one moment of success. It’s about the 
student’s path.”

A Legacy of Giving
Terence’s deep appreciation for HBA’s mission extends 
to giving back to his alma mater. A few years ago, he 
established the Pui Man Li Scholarship in memory of 
his mother, who deeply valued the education and care he 
received at HBA. “Where you put your money is where you 
put your heart,” Terence reflects. “Giving is an extension  
of my faith.”

Both Terence and his wife, Patricia Chang, HBA’s Director 
of Enrollment Management and Admissions, see their 
contributions as a way to ensure that more students have 
the opportunity to experience the school’s unique blend  
of academic excellence and spiritual growth.

Why HBA’s Mission Matters
In a world full of distractions and challenges, Terence 
believes that HBA’s mission is more relevant than ever. 
“HBA allows students to think critically about faith and 
morality,” he says. Even for those who may not embrace 
Christianity, the exposure to the Gospel and self-
examination equips them to navigate life with integrity 
and purpose.

For Terence, teaching at HBA is not just a job—it is a 
continuation of the school’s ministry. HBA ensures that 
every student leaves not only with knowledge but also  
with a foundation of faith and values to guide them in life.

For Terence Li ’02, being an educator is far more than a career—
it’s a calling shaped by the transformative experiences and deep 
mentorship he received at Hawai’i Baptist Academy (HBA). Today, 
as an alumnus and teacher at his alma mater, Terence draws from 
his own journey to inspire and guide his students, ensuring that the 
legacy of HBA continues to touch lives for generations to come.

How Hawai‘i Baptist Academy  
Shaped Terence Li’s Life and Mission

To learn about  
ways to give through 
scholarship, please 
contact the Office of 
Institutional Advancement 
at development@hba.net 
or (808) 533-7094.
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Celebrating Our Scholarship Recipients 
and their Donors 

The celebration began with a delicious buffet, 
creating the perfect setting for fellowship and 
connection. But the true purpose of the night 
unfolded through the stories shared by those 
whose lives have been profoundly impacted  
by scholarships.

Emma Lee, Class of 2027, delivered a heartfelt 
testimony, offering a moving perspective on 
how a Christian education can change lives. 
Stacie (Lee) Shoji, Class of 2010, reflected 
on her journey from scholarship recipient 
to scholarship donor, highlighting how 
generosity inspired both her and her mother, 
Julie, to give back and pay it forward creating 
the Lee Family Scholarship Endowment.

The Transformative Impact of a Scholarship
A scholarship is not just a financial blessing—
it is a reflection of God’s grace and provision 
in a student’s life. Through the generosity of 
others, students are reminded that they are 
not alone in their journey, and that God works 
through His people to provide for their needs.

For a student receiving a scholarship, this gift 
becomes a tangible expression of love and 
encouragement, affirming their God-given 
potential and purpose. It enables them to 
pursue their education, develop their talents, 
and prepare for a future where they can use 
their skills to glorify God and serve others.

The impact goes beyond academics. A scholar
ship can instill hope, strengthen faith, and 
inspire a deep sense of gratitude. It often 
motivates recipients to pay it forward, becom
ing vessels of God’s love and provision for 
others in need.

As Proverbs 11:25 reminds us, “A generous 
person will prosper; whoever refreshes 
others will be refreshed.” A scholarship not 
only changes the life of the student but also 
reflects the Kingdom values of generosity, 
stewardship, and faith in action. It’s a gift 
that blesses both the giver and the receiver, 
multiplying its impact for God’s glory.

Gratitude and joy filled the air as over 170 guests attended Hawai‘i 
Baptist Academy’s Scholarship Celebration, coming together to 
honor the transformative power of education through scholarship. 
From inspiring testimonials to delicious food, the evening was truly 
unforgettable.

Mae-Jean Dangerfield ’28 

(1) Student speaker, Emma Lee ’27 with Clyde Kakiuchi representing the Shiraki Memorial Foundation. (2) Julie Lee, and featured donor speaker, Stacie (Lee) 
Shoji ’10. (3) Jennifer (Hee) Oyer ’97 with third grader Eric Wei and his parents. (4) Third grader, Samson Tauaefa.

Hayden and Lorna Hu, Eiko and 
Henry ’24 Kamano.

Shirleen Uehara with Isaiah 
Akana ’29, and Stanley Hoi ’31

Ava Ortega ’27, Madisyn Rogers 
’27, Jeremy Giles ’27, Emma Lee 
‘27, Hannah Garces ’27

2 3 41
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Emma Lee ’27

GOOD EVENING EVERYONE. My name is 
Emma Lee and I am a freshman. Just a little 
about myself, I like to go camping, I enjoy 
hanging out with my friends, and this is  
my first year at HBA. Before attending HBA  
I went to Kailua Intermediate School or 
KIS for short. I didn’t really have a great 
experience at KIS and I felt like I would have 
a similar experience at the high school in my 
area, so I started looking at other schools. 
While I was looking, I stumbled upon HBA 
and I instantly fell in love with the school.  
I loved that they have a good community,  
lots of opportunities, good academics, and that 
it’s a Christian school. I knew that  
I would have a good time here, but now that 
I’m here, that’s a huge understatement. I am 
having the best time of my life here. I have 
never been this happy to go to school and  
I have never felt as welcomed at school as  
I do here. 

Even though I feel welcomed here, it was a 
little tricky to find my group of friends. Like  
I said earlier, I am new to HBA, and a lot of 
the students have been here for a while and 
have friends. Even some of the other new kids 
already knew people here. But I knew no one, 
and I was a bit scared to talk to people. But  
I knew that I can’t make friends by avoiding 
people. So I prayed and asked God to help me 
go and talk to someone and to help me make 
some friends. Just praying and asking the 
Lord for help made me feel better and now  
I have a group of friends that I hang out with 
every day. In the future, I aspire to continue 
to be good friends with everyone in my friend 
group, and to build a good relationship with 
my classmates and teachers. I also aspire to 

graduate from HBA as valedictorian and  
to find a college that’s right for me, like how  
I found a high school that’s right for me. 

To me this scholarship means that I get to  
go to my dream school, I get to grow my faith 
in Jesus Christ, and that there are amazing 
people who help and support others, like the 
incredible members of the Hilda Shiraki 
Memorial Foundation. Thank you so much  
for helping me be able to attend HBA and  
to have the best high school experience ever.  
If it wasn’t for your generosity, then I would 
not be able to attend HBA. I am so grateful  
for my scholarship and for all that you have 
done for people. It’s truly amazing that you 
help so many people and groups from all  
over the world. I would also 
like to thank Mr. Kakiuchi. 
Thank you for being a part  
of a magnificent foundation 
and for helping me and  
many others. And thank you 
for taking the time to come  
here and meet with  
the students you have helped. 
I would also like to thank 
all the scholarship donors 
who have helped so many 
students at HBA. Thank you 
for your donations, your generosity, and your 
thoughtfulness. Lastly, I would like to thank 
everyone who made this dinner possible. 
Thank you for giving everyone in this room 
an amazing night for fellowship and thanks. 
Before I go sit back down I would like to end  
us in prayer. 

Dear Heavenly Father, Thank you for this 
night to spend time with one another and for 
everyone here. Thank you for getting them here 
safely and please help them get home safely. 
Please bless these kind souls and help them 
through any troubles they may have.  
In the name of Jesus Christ, Amen.

I am having the best time of my life here. I have never been 
this happy to go to school and I have never felt as welcomed 
at school as I do here.

ABOUT THE HILDA SHIRAKI 
MEMORIAL FOUNDATION

MRS. HILDA KIKUNO SHIRAKI,
(born Kikue Yoshida), 1903–1997.
She was a daughter of Naohiko
and Ichi Yoshida, natives of
Kumamoto, Japan. Hilda was born
in Kaumana, Hilo, Hawai‘i Island.
In 1939 Hilda married George M.
Shiraki (1906–1959), proprietor
of George’s Delicatessen.
George and Hilda operated two 
delis in downtown Honolulu. They 
sold both restaurants in May 1958
to Yoshio and Kiyomi Ueda of
Ueda Enterprises. Hilda was
a member of Olivet Baptist
Church. While at this church she
met Stanley Kiyoshi Togikawa.
Together with the help of Olivet’s
pastor, the Rev. Dan Kong, they
established the Shiraki Memorial
Foundation. This foundation has
provided financial support to over
a thousand students locally in
Hawai‘i, on the U.S. Mainland, and
Christian ministries worldwide.

SCHOLARSHIP IMPACT

Clyde Kakiuchi
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number of students 
receiving aid:

FINANCIAL AID

SCHOLARSHIPS

total amount of financial aid accepted:

239

149

$1,351,450

awarded

total amount awarded for scholarships (not including college scholarships)

$308,250

need based,  
service and merit recipients  
(not including college scholarship recipients)

39.8% increase from last year

25.9% increase 
from last year11% increase from last year

30.7% increase from last year

average amount 
of awards:

$6,800
need

percentage of students receiving  
financial aid:

60%
21%

$74,250

$139,300

$164,000

$210,544

2018–2019

2019–2020

2020–2021

2021–2022

$220,5502022–2023

$308,2502023–2024

financial aid 
& scholarships

2023–2024
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The Eagle Circles recognize 
donors whose lifetime gifts 
to Hawai‘i Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative 
gifts include cash, securities, 
negotiable property, estate gifts, 
and donated services.

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)
Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Dr. Craig Harada* ’74 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Memorial Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)
JES Edwards Foundation
Fort Worth, Texas 

Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Urma L. Skinner*
Amarillo, Texas

Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya 
Foundation  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)
Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr.* & Mrs. John D. Stanford 
Surfside Beach, South Carolina

Mr.* & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle 
($300,000 in total gifts)
Atherton Family Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb  
Dallas, Texas

Bessie Fleming Trust  
Fort Worth, Texas

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dorothy Kincaid Estate
Midland, Texas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Mr.* & Mrs.* Donald E. Lytal
Alexandria, Virginia

Nuuanu Baptist Church

Honolulu, Hawaii

Mr. Scott Oyer ’84
Honolulu, Hawaii

J. Warren Reid Estate
Lubbock, Texas

Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust
Kentucky Baptist Foundation

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor*
Dallas, Texas

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom
Honolulu, Hawaii

*deceased

Annual Giving Report
Fiscal Year July 1, 2023–June 30, 2024 Summary

TOTAL GIFT CONTRIBUTIONS:

$2,952,888
24%

6%
5%

56%

9%

Annual Giving Fund $254,199 (9%)
Capital Funds $1,651,676 (56%)
Endowments $698,001 (24%)
General Scholarships $146,589 (5%)
Operating and Special Programs $202,423 (6%)

Lifetime Eagle Donors

Ali‘i Eagle Circle

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Mr. Dean Chu* ’72
Design Partners, Inc.
      Mr. Owen Chock
      Mr. Vernon Inoshita
Hawaii Baptist Foundation
HEI Charitable Foundation
Chap. & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54

The Kaneta Charitable Foundation
      Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Kimoto
Dr.* & Mrs.* Dan H. Kong
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. William Rosa
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato

California
Mrs. Diana Chow Yee ’60
Mr.* & Mrs.* Louie Daugherty
Mr. & Mrs. John Warner

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate

Blanche Sale Trust
Briarlake Baptist Church, Decatur
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs.* Don Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Mrs. Florence Young

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate 

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs.* James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates

Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Dr.* & Mrs.* William E. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden

Tennessee
Mr.* & Mrs. Jim King

The Ali‘i Eagle Circle recognizes those whose lifetime gifts to HBA have reached $100,000.
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Benefactors
($25,000 and above)

Hawaii
Mr. Dean Chu* ’72
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Dr. Craig Harada* ’74
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 

Convention
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kam ’66
Hilda K. Shiraki Memorial 

Foundation

California
Mr. & Mrs. John Warner

Illinois
Mrs. Donna Stanford

South Carolina
Mr.* & Mrs. John Stanford

Texas
Dr.* & Mrs.* Virgil Colson

Champions
($10,000–$24,999)

Hawaii
Enchanted Lake Baptist Church
HBA Athletic Booster Club
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Hensarling
Mrs. Julie Lee
Life Christian Church
Mr. & Mrs. Leighton Lum
Mr. Scott Oyer ’84
Mr. Yung-Che Tai &  

Mrs. Yiting Chen

California
Mrs. Diana Chow Yee ’60

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Adent
Warren Baptist Church

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Willis & Roberta Tassie Trust
Mrs. Florence Young* 

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William Cobb
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dr. & Mrs. Juan L. Garza 
    (Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
Mays Foundation

Exceptional Friends
($5,000–$9,999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Asato
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Katahara
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Kawata
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Kimoto
Mr. Terence Y. T. Li ’02 &  

Mrs. Patricia Chang
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Mrs. Jennifer Hee Oyer ’97
Mr. William Rosa
Mr. & Mrs. Dexter Teruya
Mrs. Irene Yamashita
Mr. Eric Yamashita ’84

Alabama
Dr. Joseph Harris

California
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich 
    (Carol Okamoto Kulencavich ’80)
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Mickelson 
    (Joyce Lazo Mickelson ’82)

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Oxford 
Florida
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Englert

Georgia
Blanche Sale Trust

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Fulford ’95 

Assoc.

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Johnson

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Wong ’67

Tennessee
Mrs. Flo King
Mr. Gary Wilkes

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Barnes
Mr. & Mrs. H. Wayne Hodge
Mr. & Mrs. Larry McLendon
Dr. & Mrs. David McQuitty

Special Friends
($1,000–4,999)

Hawaii
Anonymous
A-1 A-lectrician, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Agena
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Aoki ’97 
    (Megan Fong ’97)
Ms. Georgiana Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Arasaki
Mrs. Pearl Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance Arashiro
ARC Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. David Arita
Mrs. Mildred Au
Mr. Jeffry S. Babb
Diamond Bakery
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bento
Chinese Lutheran Church  

of Honolulu
Mr. & Mrs. Raynard Chun
Community Impact Advisors
Mr. & Mrs. S.K. Djou
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Douk
First Hawaiian Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Fujimoto
Ms. Sharon Hagio
Mrs. Charlene Han
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Han
Hawaii Ventilation Systems, LLC
Hawaii Dental Service
HDG Inc.
HEMIC

Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Higashida 
    (Susette Yamashita Higashida 

’76)
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
House of Finance, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Hu
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54
Jhamandas Watumull Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kaneshiro ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Kealoha
Mr. & Mrs. James Kinoshita
Mr. Elton Kinoshita
Rev. Carl Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Kippen ’77
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono
    (Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Kumura
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Lee-Kwai
Malama Solar
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Maruya
Mrs. Stephanie Masatsugu
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Mendes
Mr. & Mrs. James Miyachi
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Morihara
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Murata
Ms. Lacey Nakaguma ’01
Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Ronden Numasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Quin Ogawa
Mr. & Mrs. John Ogoshi
Dr. Rebecca Ovitt
D. Pang & Associates
PSH Insurance, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Schlais ’94 
    (Jessica Arita Schlais ’98)
Mr. Ronald Shiira ’75
Mr. & Mrs. David Shiraishi
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Shiroma
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Sora ’89
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Taketa
Mr. Morris Takushi
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce Tani ’88

Texas
Anonymous
Mr.* & Mrs.* Robert Coder 
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Dr.* & Mrs.* Virgil Colson
Mr.* & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards

Dr. and Mrs. Juan L. Garza
  (Beth Lazo Garza ’80) 
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs.* J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr.* & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett
Dr.* & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson

Liatis Foundation
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence McCreless
Mobberly Baptist Church, Longview
Dr. Darold Morgan*
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe

Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. D  oyle Taylor
Mr. &  Mrs. Richard Willis

*deceased

Ali‘i Eagle Circle (continued)
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Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67 
    (Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Teruya
Dr. & Mrs. Benjamin Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Toda
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Togami
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Uehara
Mr. Dennis Ueyama
University Avenue Baptist Church
Mrs. Shirlene Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Wada ’87 
    (Candi Han Wada ’88)
Waiea Water Distributors LLC

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63
Dr. & Mrs. Emmett  Winters
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan Won
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Young

Alabama
LTC & Mrs. Bruce Furlow

Alaska
Drs. Matthew &  

Janel Kam-Magruder ’94
Dr. Eric Lim ’94 & Dr. Geesnell 

Lim

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Burl Waterman 
    (Susan Dodge Waterman ’61 

Assoc.)

Arkansas
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence McCreless
Mr.* & Mrs.* James Thompson

California
Ms. Tiffany Dahlen ’03
Mr. Clifford Honda
Mr. & Mrs. Collin Lee ’94
Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung ’66

Mr. James Shikiya
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki 
    (Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73)

Florida
Dr. Patrick L. Donaldson ’75 &  

Dr. Mary Beth Donaldson

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hook
Mr. Tim Jennings
Mr. & Mrs. Wade Johnson
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Smith
Mrs. Christine Whitehead

Illinois
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Ishida ’67

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. John Cosby

Michigan
Mr. John Rhoderick 

Nevada
Dr. & Mrs. Garrett Arizala ’85 
Ms. Diane Smith 

North Carolina
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton Fulford
Dr. & Mrs. Andrew Lee ’85

Oklahoma
Ms. Sharon Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. George Gorham
Mrs. Carol O’Rear*
Mr. Bruce Orga
Rev. & Mrs. Deron Spoo

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Bud Shepard
Mrs. Sarah Anne Summers

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos
LTC & Mrs. Steven Phillips ’85
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mrs. Beth Thacker

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. James Bond
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze
Mrs. Barbara Goode
Mrs. Clara Inglish
Mrs. Phyllis Johnson
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust 3
Ms. Teresa McCall
Mr. Drayton McLane
J.W. Reid Estate
Mr. John Seider
The Herman & Patsy Smith 

Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Margaret Spurling
The Susan C. Studer Gift & 

Religious Trust
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Mr. Robert Whitfield

Virginia
Mrs. Juanda Halliwill
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jordan

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Chau
Ms. April Joy Laxamana ’17
Mr. Sean Nakamura ’95

Sustaining Friends
($500–$999)

Hawaii
Ms. Pauline Abe
Mr. & Mrs. Ainsley Ahlo
Mr. Sean Aoyagi
Mrs. Amy Arizala
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Armstrong
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Biggers
BMK Construction LLC
Brett Hill Construction Mgmt.
Mr. & Mrs. Walden Butay
Mr. & Mrs. Peterson Chuck
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin Chun ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Crosson ’98 
    (Kara Suehiro Crosson ’99)
Mr. Aaron Delos Reyes &  

Mrs. Evelyn D. Ramo
Foodland Super Market, Ltd.
Mr. & Mrs. Burt Fujimoto
Fujiya Hawaii
Mr. Clarence Fukumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Fung
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Galicinao
Ms. Rhona Halmos

Hawaii National Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Ichioka
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Iida
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Itamura
JD Painting & Decorating, Inc.
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. Albert Kanno
Mrs. Gladys Kasai
Mr. & Mrs. Derek Koki ’88
Mr. & Mrs. John Krause
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau
     (Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92)
Ms. EunJi Lee
Dr. & Mrs. Francis Lim
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Lueder 
    (Billie Takaki Lueder ’94)
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Lum
Marian’s Catering
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Marshall 
    (Patti Jackson Marshall ’60)
Mr. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Kawika McGuire 
    (Rebecca Chong McGuire ’92)
Mechanical Enterprises, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Miyashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Morikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Nakanishi 
    (Kris Fowler Nakanishi ’80)
Ms. Marilynn Nakata ’72
Mr. & Mrs. Layne Nishimiya
Mrs. Aimee Nishioka
Dr. & Mrs. Randall Nitta
Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara 
    (Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)
Ohana 88 Inc. dba Coffee or Tea
Ohana Pacific Health
Mr. & Mrs. Kip Okinaka
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Okuhara
Ms. Patricia Ota
Quality Design Build
Rokna, LLC dba Auto Customs
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin Salazar
Mrs. Florencia Stackel
Structural Pest Control
Dr. & Mrs. Russell Tabata
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Takata
Mrs. Clara Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85
Bob Tanaka, Inc.
Ms. Daryl Tawata
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Toma
Austin Tsutsumi & Associates
UHA Health Insurance
Mr. & Mrs. Chad K. Uyehara
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Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Wada
Mr. Andy Hall & Dr. Teresa Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Watanabe
Mr. & Mrs. John Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Yasutomi
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Chun Yoon
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young

California
Brig. Gen. & Mrs. Robert Fulford 

’88
Ms. Eileen Lesher
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge

Florida
Mr. & Mrs. R. Dean Isler 
    (Betty Taylor Isler ’70)

Georgia
Georgia Baptist Foundation

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Maryland
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Bull

Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Camp 
     (Beth Teves Camp ’89)

New York
Mr. Evan Wong ’00 Assoc.

North Carolina
Hattie Grigg Estate

Oklahoma
Dr. & Mrs. Benny Bankston
Mr. W. T. Ellis*

Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon Lam ’61

South Carolina
Dr. & Mrs. William Brown
Mrs. Sandra White

Tennessee
Mrs. Evelyn Collier
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Stoneham

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Fisher ’70
Ms. Belinda Giles
Mr. & Mrs. Heng-Fu Hsu
Mr. & Mrs. James Light
Mr. & Mrs. Mike McBrayer
Helen Reed Trust
Ms. Laura Vincent

Virginia
Mrs. Martha Jo Meserole
Dr. Kelly Ann Yamashiro ’87

Washington
Mr. Donald B. Siebers &  

Ms. Melissa S. Young ‘86
Mr. & Mrs. Shane Stanford

Advocates 
($100–$499)

Hawaii
Anonymous 
Mr. Micah Abe ’17
Mr. & Mrs. Paolo Jose Achacoso
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Aguiar
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Ahuna
Howard & Doreen Akamine
Mr. & Mrs. Greyson Alcosiba 
    (Lara Muranaka Alcosiba ’97)
Aloha Gourmet Products
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Aoki
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Arakaki
Ms. Toni Arakaki ’86
Ms. Roberta Arakawa
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Aramaki
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Asada
Ms. Laryn Bardenas ’94
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Bass
Mr. Luther Beck ’04
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Bell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bohan
Mr. & Mrs. Duke Book
Mr. & Mrs. James Brese
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Brownfield
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Browning
Mr. Yu Ming M. Cai &  

Mrs. Jiangli Guo
Mr. Noah Camacho ’23
Mr. Wenliang Cao & Ms. Feng Cai
Mr. Wenbo Cao
Ms. Shijin Cao
Mr. & Mrs. Andre Carreira
Ms. Lynette Chan
Mr. & Mrs. Danford Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Chang
Dr. Janice Y. W. Chang &  

Mr. Marlon P. Williams
Mr. Junlang Chen ’15
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cheung
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Ching
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Ching ’94
Mr. & Mrs. John Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Choy
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Chun
Mr. & Mrs. James &  

Liane Cismowski
Mr. & Mrs. Errol Collier
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Dakujaku
DataHouse Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Adrian De La Garza

Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Dennis 
    (Sheri-Ann Ifuku Dennis ’89)
Mr. & Mrs. Jozef Deutsch
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Douglass
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic Dumlao
Mr. & Mrs. Terence Enoki
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Fernandes
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Fong
Mr. & Mrs. Ronie Foronda
Fresh Leadership LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Blenn Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Alika Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Fujimoto
Mr. Lloyd Funada
Mr. Butch Galdeira &  

Mr. Enrico Murray
Ms. Sheela Gao
Mr. & Mrs. David Goya
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Guo
Kyla & Jared Hara
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Harris
Hartwell Therapy & Consulting 

LLC.
Mr. & Mrs. Harzali Hashim
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk Hashimoto
Mr. Isaac Hayashi ‘09
Meiyun He
Mr. & Mrs. Clifton Heen
HEI Charitable Foundation
Mr. Manuel A. Hernandez &  

Ms. Dongyan Wen
Mr. & Mrs. John Hewitt
Ms. Kaithlin Hidalgo
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Higa
Dr. Nicole Hiraga ’06
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Hirohata Goto
Mr. & Mrs. Herman Hoi
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85 
    (Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)
Mr. William Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Horita
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Chock III
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Ichiki ’92
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Ideta
Mr. Preston Iha ’18
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett Iha
Ms. Janeesa Imamura
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Imperial
Mr. Darin Inouye
Mr. Todd Inouye & Dr. Jill Inouye
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Iriguchi
Mrs. Stella Isara
Mr. & Mrs. Ellison Iseri ’09
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii
Mr. & Mrs. Davis Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Ishimaru
Mr. Frederick K. Ito
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ito

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Sakamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Kage
Mr. & Ms. Alan Joseph Kahana
Ms. Melina Kaio
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Kajiura
Mr. Matthew Kajiura ’01
Mr. & Mrs. Derick Kam
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Kamaka
Mr. & Mrs. Miki Kamei
Mr. & Mrs. Devin Chow 
    (Lianne Kamei Chow ‘96)
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Kaneao
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Kaneshige 
    (Rachel Evans Kaneshige ’95)
Rev. & Mrs. Stephen Kaneshiro 

’70
Mr. Kellen Kaneshiro ’00
Maj. & Mrs. James Kanoholani 
    (Yvonne Lau Kanoholani ’86)
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Kato ’96
Mr. Davin Kazama
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kazunaga
Mr. Wendell Keohuloa
Mr. & Mrs. Kendall Kido ’92 
    (Lynne Nohara Kido ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Kido
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Kim
Rev. & Mrs. John Kim
Mr. Bernard Mokuahi & Mrs. 

Hope Kimura
Ms. Maurine King
Mr. & Mrs. Kirt Kobashigawa
Mr. Lance Kobashigawa ’00
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Kobashigawa
Mr. & Mrs. Grant Kobayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Kodama
Kirk Kodama
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Kodama
Mr. Lyman Koike
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kowal
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Krekel
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Kubo
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kuniyoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Kusuda ’91 
    (Julianne Nakasone Kusuda ’91)
Mrs. May Kusumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Alan & Janice Kutsunai
Ms. Karen Kutsunai
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara
Mr. Hon Lun Lam & Ms. Chung 

Kwan Siu
Dr. & Mrs. Lindsey Lau 
    (Willisa Au Lau ’88)
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Lau
Mr. & Mrs. Keenan Lau 
    (Kristen Kamada Lau ’99)
Ms. Joanna Lee ’06
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Lee
Dr. & Mrs. Clarence Lee
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Mrs. Karen Lee
Ms. Jessica Lee ’07
Dr. & Mrs. Alan Lee
Mr. & Mrs. John David Lee 
    (Trisha Fukumoto Lee ’94)
Drs. Kyle & Rezene Leong
Ms. Susan Leong
Ms. Noelle Liew
Mr. & Mrs. Jonagustine Lim
Mr. & Mrs. Jun Lin
Mr. & Mrs. Xue Lin
Mr. Guolin Wang &  

Mrs. Shuyan Lin
Mr. & Mrs. Kam Sheung Lo
Rev. Robert Lockridge
Mr. & Mrs. David Lopes ’84
Ms. Morgan Faith Lorenzo ’18
Mr. & Mrs. James Lorenzo
Dr. & Mrs. Barry Lovett
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Low
Mr. & Mrs. Ezra Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Lum 
    (Kris Tomita Lum ’99)
Mr. Kevin Magtoto
Mr. & Mrs. David Mahashin
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Masuda
Mrs. Valerie Mathews
Mr. & Mrs. Kendal Matsuda
Mr. & Mrs. Allan Matsukado
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Matsumoto
Mr. John McEnroe
Ms. Donna  Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell Mira
Ms. Stacey Misaki
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mishima
Mr. Randall Kazama &  

Ms. Sunsette K. Miyahira
Mr. & Mrs. Russell  Miyake
Mrs. Tara R. Miyamoto &  

Mr. Brandon T. P. Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. James Miyashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Monico
Mr. & Mrs. David Morimoto 
    (Kathleen Naito Morimoto ’86)
Mrs. Thongboun Mounthongdy
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai
Mr. Cary Murakami ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Cass Muranaka
Mrs. & Mr. Lillian Muranaka
Mrs. Pat Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. James Nacario
Ms. Shelby T. Nagata-Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Nakanishi
Mr. & Mrs. Kal Nakanishi
NAST, Inc. dba Multimedia 

Solutions

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Nehl
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Nellenback
Mr. Michael K. H. Choy &  

Mrs. Tham T. Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Nguyen
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Nikaido
Mr. & Mrs. George Nishimiya
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Nitta
Ms. Deena Kawata Nogaki ’92
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Hasuike 
    (Mia Noguchi Hasuike ’89)
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Nordin
Mr. Reid Nouchi
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Ogi
Nelson Ogimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Rahn Ogino
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Ohira 
    (Lori Tokumoto Ohira ’73)
Mr. Troy Okada ’01
Mr. & Mrs. Shaw Okawara
Ms. Kelly Okazaki
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Okuda
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Onishi ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Ontai
Mr. Jordan Onuma ’06
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Ortega
Rev. & Mrs. Herbert Oshiro
Ms. Lisa Oshiro
Ota & Hara LLLC
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Ouchi
Mr. & Mrs. Ian Pagano
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Pang
Mr. & Mrs. Wallace Parcels
Mr. Jared Nakamura &  

Dr. Stefanie Park
Dr. & Mrs. Louis Pau
Mr. & Mrs. Noel Pfeiffer
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Qin
Mr. & Mrs. Kelly Ueoka 
    (Kelli Rakta Ueoka ’99)
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Rausch
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Rawlings
Rehab Hospital of the Pacific
Ms. Iris Y. Reilly
Mr. Antonio Rey
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Saiki
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Saito
Ms. June Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Sakai
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Sakoda
Ms. Hyang Yol Sakuda
Mr. & Mrs. Stacey Santiago
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Mr. Michael Sasaki &  

Dr. Cari Sasaki
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey Sato
Ms. Kara Scammell

Mr. & Mrs. James Seminara
Mr. & Ms. Jerry Shi
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Shigetani
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Shigezawa
Mr. Sean Shim &  

Ms. Youjung Jang
Mr. & Mrs. Hisaaki Shimizu
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Shinsato
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Shiraishi
Mr. & Mrs. David Shiraishi
Rev. & Mrs. James Shiroma ’88
Mrs. Pauline Shiroma
Pastor & Mrs. Michael Silva
SN Golf Enterprises
Mr. & Mrs. John Spainhour
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Sprankle
StarTower Advisors
Mr. Richard Street &  

Dr. Brandi Street
Mr. & Mrs. August Suehiro ’67
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Sugai
Mr. & Mrs. Travis Suzawa ’99
Mrs. Misako Suzuki
Mr. & Mrs. Dustin Tabata
Mrs. Iris Tagami
Ms. Kara Takata ’99
Mr. & Mrs. Jared Takayesu
Mrs. Cynthia Takeda
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Takeuchi 

(Christine Fung Takeuchi ’93)
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Tamashiro
Mr. Randy Tamayo
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Tawata
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Tengan
Dr. & Mrs. Lance Teramoto
Mr. Lyle Miyahira &  

Dr. Andrea Tiberi ’93
Ms. Sally Tokita
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Tokuda
Mr. & Mrs. Myron Tom
Mr. Richard Townsend
Pastor & Mrs. Aaron Tsang
Mr. Tyler Tsuda
Mr. Brandt Tsuha ’94
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Tsuha ’83
Mr. Trent Tsukimura ’14
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Tsukimura
Mr. Joseph Tumpap &  

Dr. Kristi Lopez
Mr. & Mrs. David Uehara
Sanford Ujimori
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Umeda
Mr. & Mrs. James Utsugi 
    (Susan Miyamoto Utsugi ’82)
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Wada
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett Wada
Ms. Hattie Wagnon
Mrs. Marilyn Wallace

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wallace
Dr. Laura Wang ’03 &  

Mr. Dean Wang
Mr. Mason Wang &  

Mrs. Christine Lin
Mr. & Mrs. James Weaver-Reyes
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Won ’91
Mr. & Mrs. Vern Wong
Ms. Shio Wong
Mr. Anthony Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Woo
Dr. & Mrs. Douglas Wrobel
Mr. & Mrs. Renfrew Wu
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Wynes
Mr. Li Fan & Mrs. Tingting Xu
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Yamada
Ms. Jane Yamada
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Hankey
Mr. Mingjie Yang
Mr. Zizheng Yan &  

Ms. Yuxuan Yang
Mr. & Ms. Trenton Yasui
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Yokochi
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Yokotake ’84
Mr. Craig Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Yoneshige
Mr. Marcus Young ’00 &  

Mrs. Sam Peng Ho
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Young
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher Young
Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young
Mr. & Mrs. Xin Zhang
Mrs. Wenying Zheng &  

Mr. Yanyan Xiao
Mr. Bryce Zukemura

Alabama
Lt. Col. & Mrs. William Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Leon Hicks

Arizona
Ms. Denise Kaizuka ’97

California
Mrs. June Barnes
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Gayer 
    (Jean Tamashiro Gayer ’61)
Dr. & Mrs. Gary Matsuura ’79
Mr. Todd Murata ’87
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Okimoto ’76

Colorado
Dr. & Mrs. Donald Nicolay 
    (Lynn Zaha Nicolay ’64 Assoc.)

Florida
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Lewis

Georgia
Mrs. Doris Heard
Mrs. Bobette Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Stevens
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Idaho
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Anthony  

(Leona Ma Anthony ’82)

Illinois
Dr. Jan Waggoner

Indiana

Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Logeais 
(Lorianne Lau Logeais ’93)

Maine
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Letalien 
    (Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Maryland
Ms. Jill Randles ’73 Assoc.

Michigan
Johnson & Johnson Foundation

Mississippi
Mr. & Mrs. James Murphy
Mrs. Gloria Williaford

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Lee ’77 
    (Barbara Snittjer Lee ’77)
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Roberts

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. David Brown 
    (Carol Folsom Brown ’64)

Pennsylvania
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth 

South Carolina
Mrs. Ruth Ann Brooks
Mr. Timothy Tuten
Dr. Twyla Tuten

Tennessee
Dr. & Mrs. Henry Webb 

Texas
Rev. & Mrs. Jay Abernathy
Mrs. Nancy Humphrey Dark ’61
Ms. Karen Harrison
Mr. Johnny Horton
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lake
Mrs. Dorothy Langdon
Ms. Nicole Lopes ’15
J. Ivey Miller Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Reynolds
Mrs. Joy Melton Roberts ’77
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Smith 
    (Brenda Cunningham Smith ’70)
Texas Instruments Foundation
Mrs. Vernita Turpin
Mr. & Mrs. James Warren 
    (Gretta Lum Warren ’61)
Mr. Charles Wilson
Mrs. Louise Wright

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Baker 
    (Lori Ingels Baker ’77 Assoc.)
Col. & Mrs. Neal Edmonds ’79 

Assoc.
Ms. Dorothy Eller

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Leas ’87
Mrs. Marlene Miller

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Gavan Abe ’98
Mr. Ryan Adachi ’08
Mr. & Mrs. Neal Adachi
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Adaniya
Ms. Linda Adaniya
Mr. Roland Aguada &  

Ms. Michele Torres
Mr. & Mrs. George Anderson
Ms. Kylie Aoki ’17
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Asada
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Au
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Barnes
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Bonilla
Mr. & Mrs. Jovencio Cadiz
Mr. & Mrs. Al & Debra Caneda
Mrs. Maria Nelia Chae
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Chen  

(Jillian Santo Chen ’03)
Mr. & Andy Chen &  

Ms. Peiyong Yu
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Cho
Mr. Titus Chong ’88
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Choy ’04
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Choy
Ms. Carrie Chun
Dr. Erica Chun ’07
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Chung
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Cloutier
Coca-Cola
Rev. & Mrs. Scottland Custer
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Decloedt
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Decova
Mr. & Mrs. Gilmore Donayri
Mr. Wyatt Donayri ’23
Mr. & Mrs. John Ellis
Ms. Yau Enos
Ms. Mia Eshima ’21
Mr. Raynel Espiritu &  

Ms. Leah Rivera
Mr. Yishen Fang &  

Mrs. Xiaoqiu Wu
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Geoffrey Chang
Ms. Aldrin Galam
Mr. & Mrs. Moshe Hakemolo
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Hayashi

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Hirae ’72 
(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72)

Mr. John Hiraoka ’71
Ms. Victoria Hollinger
Mr. Kin Wai Lui &  

Mrs. Winifred Hui
Mr. & Mrs. Kenzan Ihara  

(Mari Maeda Ihara ’03)
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Johnson Controls
Mr. Lawrence Jordan
Ms. Carolyn Kim
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Kishimoto 

(Ariel Sato Kishimoto ’12)
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Kiyabu
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Kondo ’05 

(Nina Cheong Kondo ’09)
Mrs. & Mr. Kristi Kubo
Mrs. Linda Kumasaki
Ms. Mary  Kunihiro

Mr. & Mrs. Derek Kuniyoshi
Mrs. & Mr. Michelle Lee Kwan
Ms. Marlene Lau
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Lee
Mr. & Ms. Andy Lee
Ms. Wai Yan Lo
Mr. & Mrs. Wilson Lo
Mr. & Mrs. Ethan Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Maraj
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Matsumoto
Mr. Frank Mauz
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Mozick
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Mesler
Mr. Ross Migita ’87
Mr. Bret Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Mitchell
Ms. Florence Miyahira
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Miyahira
Mr. Wayne Miyake
Mr. & Mrs. Waylen Miyashiro 

(Angela Choy Miyashiro ’98)
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Miyashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Mock  

(Lisa Marie Lau Mock ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. George Monzen

Dr. Nathan Chin &  
Dr. Kara Morita ’03

Mr. Martin Motooka &  
Ms. Shauna Pimentel-Motooka

Mr. & Mrs. Shaun Murakami
Ms. Michelle Muraoka
Mr. Mike Muschal
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Nagamine
Mr. & Mrs. George Nakaki

Dr. & Mrs. Stuart Nakamoto 
(Michele Young Nakamoto ’82)

Mr. & Mrs. Milton Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Nakashima
Ms. Coleen Nitta
Wayne Oki
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus Oshiro 

(Lauzanne Fung Oshiro ’81)

Ms. Michelle Oyabu
Mrs. Mae Oyama
Mr. & Mrs. Restituto Paguirigan
Mr. Bradley Pang
Ms. Camille Papon
Mr. Smokey Peters
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Poole
Ms. Chauna Raymond-Arakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Casey Reed  

(Serah Nishimura Reed ’00)
Ms. Cecilia Rodillas
Mr. & Mrs. Edgar &  

Jonan Sagadraca
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Sakauye  

(Kari Aramaki Sakauye ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sampaga
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Sanden ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Sato
Ms. Michelle Sato
Dr. Renee Sato ’93
Ms. Frances Serikaku
Mrs. Linda Sesoko
Mr. Anton Smith &  

Mrs. Meenyoung Kim
Mr. Kirk Stensgaard &  

Mrs. Kimberly Cabral
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Mr. Brandon Stewart &  
Ms. Carli Gillia

Mr. Mikki Sugawara &  
Ms. Aya Sugawara

Ms. Judi Suzuki
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Takagishi
Ms. Jolie Takekawa ’93
Mr. Herbert Takeuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Takiguchi
Mrs. Nancy Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Benson &  

Amy Taniguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Troy Taniguchi
Mr. Nelson Tariga
Mrs. Laura Tenma
Ms. Ida Thiede
Mr. & Mrs. Clayton Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Tolentino
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Toshi
Ms. Deborah Sadaoka  

Vanairsdale ’67
Mr. & Mrs. John Vong
Mr. Neil Wainwright
Mr. & Mrs. Johnson Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Watanabe
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Whitley
Mr. & Mrs. Taylor Wong 

(Christina Sato Wong ’07)
Ms. Suk Yee Wong
Mr. Michael Wu
Ms. Julie Yamamoto ’98
Ms. Christie Yamane
Mr. Evan Yamashiro ’18
Ms. Shuru Yang & Mr. Jiarong Wu
Mr. Alan Yeh ’98
Ms. Susan Yoshida
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Yoshimura
Mr. Jason Zhao &  

Ms. Christina Rodillas

California
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Brant 
    (Melynda Moyes Brant ’76 

Assoc.)
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Hornsby 
    (Pamela Johnson Hornsby ’71)
Mr. Darin Itamura ’04
Mr. Wallace Tamayose &  

Ms. Lillian Oyama ’57
Mrs. Kristi Adachi Trisno ’12

Florida
Mr. & Mrs. William Oliver

Georgia
Dr. Kenneth Ackerson ’84 Assoc.

North Carolina
Betty Kendrick Estate

Tennessee
Tennessee Baptist Foundation

Washington
Mrs. Susan Hirai Jong ’88
Rev. Gary Jewell &  

Ms. Janice E. Yoder ’76

*deceased during the year

Special Funds
Grant
Hilda Shiraki Memorial 

Foundation 
Scholarship
Deanna Aoki Memorial 

Scholarship
Athletic Booster Club Scholarship
Community Builder Scholarship 
Leslie Bowman Scholarship
HBAAA Eagle Pride Scholarship 
HBA Athletic Booster Club 

Scholarship 
Hearts to Serve Scholarship 
Hayden and Lorna Hu Servant 

Leader Scholarship
It Takes a Dream Scholarship
Dale Kadooka-Gomes Scholarship
Kilohana Kai Scholarship
Faustina I. Lazo Scholarship
Stacie & Julie Lee Scholarship
MAC Scholarship
Sue Nishikawa State Missions 

Scholarship  
Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention

Dr. Rebecca S. Ovitt Scholarship
Olin and Catherine Plunkett 

Scholarship
Jasper & R.H.K. Choose Kindness 

Scholarship (new)
Betty Sweitzer Scholarship
Richard & Shirlene Uyehara 

‘Ohana Scholarship
Evan Jonah Won Memorial 

Scholarship
Jeffrey H. Yamashita Scholarship 
Scot Y. Yamashita Memorial 

Scholarship
General Scholarship Fund

Endowment Scholarships
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Harold & Joyce Asato Scholarship 
Allen K.L., Mildred M. & Paul 

K.W. Au Scholarship
Carl & Myra Bates Scholarship
Maudie Bearden Scholarship
Richard & Alice Bento Scholarship 
Bessie Aloha Scholarship
Pearl L. Blair Scholarship
Waldo & Alyne Bugbee 

Scholarship
Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. Butler 

Scholarship

J. Harris & Ruby Bice Campbell 
Scholarship

Harold & Mary Lou Causby 
Scholarship

Tom Causby Scholarship
Don Chatham Scholarship
Judge Herbert & Helen Choy 

Scholarship 
Bill & Carolyn Cobb Scholarship
Robert L. & Mary Lenora Coder 

Scholarship
William & Ruth Crowe 

Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins 

Scholarship
J.P. & Leola K. Edmonds 

Scholarship
Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Scholarship
Betty and Pinky Ellerd Family 

Scholarship
Travis Ellis, Maurine King, 

Darrell Truitt, Joyce Wong 
Scholarship

Ted & Floy Ferguson Scholarship
Herschel & Martha Fielder 

Scholarship
Al & Laura Belle Geiger 

Scholarship
Ralph & Juanda Halliwill 

Scholarship 
Joyce Hallman Scholarship
HBA Alumni Assn. Scholarship
Marsha Hirae Scholarship
Vera Holsinger Scholarship
J. Ed & Burnell Hutcherson 

Scholarship
Robert Kam Family Scholarship
Charles & Hazel Kawano 

Scholarship
Reggie & Pat Kikugawa 

Scholarship
Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid 

Scholarship
Wayne & Jane King Scholarship
Rev. Carl & Hatsue Kinoshita 

Scholarship
Carole Kitahara Scholarship
Dorothy S. Kohatsu Scholarship 
Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong 

Scholarship**
Victor & Aurora Lee Koon 

Scholarship
Lee Family Scholarship
Pui Man Li Scholarship
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Scholarship
Donald E. and Dorothy P. Lytal 

Scholarship
MAC General Scholarship
Carol Murosaki Maeda 

Scholarship
Iris M.C. Man Scholarship

Betty Lou Mays Scholarship
H.P. & Mary R. McCormick 

Scholarship
Clarence & Anne McCreless 

Scholarship
Nella Fae McElroy Scholarship
Drs. Darold & Elizabeth Morgan 

Scholarship
Steve Murphy Scholarship
Ruby Sakoda Nakahara 

Scholarship
Sue Nishikawa Scholarship
Paul & Mildred Oyer Scholarship
Oxford Family Trust Scholarship 
Fannie H. Peeples Scholarship
Hermon & Rayberta Ray 

Scholarship
J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 

Scholarship
Stan & Marj Sagert Scholarship
Cyndi Shiira Memorial 

Scholarship 
Jitsuo & Norma Shimada 

Scholarship
Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith Scholarship
Hobart & Dorothy Smith 

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer Scholarship
Takushi Family Foundation 

Scholarship
Jim & Shirley Taliaferro 

Scholarship
Willis & Roberta Tassie 

Scholarship
Hubert & Peggy Tatum 

Scholarship Endowment Fund
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor 

Scholarship
Florence Liu Tong Scholarship
Joan Trew Scholarship
Tusculum Hills Baptist Church 

Scholarship
Frederick & Betty Usui 

Scholarship
Dr. Edmond Walker & Lurie 

Walker Stewart Scholarship
Henry & Tina Whitehead 

Scholarship 
Thomas Robert Whitfield 

Scholarship 
Joyce Wong Scholarship
Oliver K. Yanaga Scholarship
Diana Chow Yee ’60 Scholarship
Paris Yelton Memorial 

Scholarship
Chester & Alice Young 

Scholarship 
General Scholarship
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Other Endowed Funds
Ruby Atwood Capital Projects 

Endowment
Allen & Mildred Au General 

Endowment
Nancy Jane Blair Music 

Endowment
C. Dean Chu ’72 Photography  

and Film Fund
Mallory Kathryn Ellis  

Soldier of Light Scholarship
Fleming Trust School  

Operations Endowment
Rob Fulford Scholar Athlete 

Endowment
Charlotte Hoover General 

Endowment
Les Kaneta Athletic Scholarship
Scott D. Oyer Fine Arts 

Endowment
Ken & Rosemond Street  

Athletic Endowment
Teacher Endowment

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii  
Baptist Academy were made in 
memory of the following during 
the 2023–2024 fiscal year:

Everett & Teresa Bennett
Emma Braddock
Rosa Chong
Virgil & Grace Colson
James Granade
Laura Hall
Aaron S. Kumura ’89
Hugh & Mary McCormick
Chuck McLemore
Alice Newman
Mildred Smith
George Teramoto
Amy Watanabe ’62
Annette Waters
Jimmy Waters
Joyce Wong
Edward Yasuda ’61
Florence Young

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made in 
honor of the following individuals 
during the 2023-2024 fiscal year:

Nathan Armstrong ’35
Elijah Book ’25
Kwai-Lin McLeod-Miller ’33
Madison Ogawa ’26
Mia Takahashi ’25
Ethan Wong 
Lucas Wong

Gifts in Kind
Ainsley Ahlo
Scott Aihara
Alicia’s Market
Jonathan Crosson ’98
Ian  Doi ’07
Five Birdies
Andrew Fong ’86
Dyann Fukumoto 
George Honzaki
Kauai Kookie, LLC.
Seth Lamblack
Kimberly Ohara Legawa ’95
Kristine Lim
Wayne Maeda
Karen Oshiro
Sonny Ramos
Ryan Shigetani
John Sweitzer
Neal Takara
Christine Fung Takeuchi ’93
Shelby Tanaka ’11
Christopher Toyofuku
Lori Uezu Woo ’95

Endurance Society
Recurring donors who give 
monthly

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Agena
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Aguiar
Ms. Janette Amos
Mr. Sean Aoyagi
Ms. Roberta Arakawa
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua Biggers
Mr. & Mrs. James Bond
Mr. & Mrs. Duke Book
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Camp  

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)
Dr. Erica Chun ’07
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin Chun ’73
Drs. Patrick &  

Mary Beth Donaldson ’75
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic Dumlao
LTC & Mrs. Bruce Furlow
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Galicinao
Mrs. Juanda Halliwill
Ms. Rhona Halmos
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Alton Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Hirae ’72 

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72)
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hook
Mr. Johnny Horton
Ms. Janeesa Imamura
Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Armstrong
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Kamaka

Drs. Matthew &  
Janel Kam-Magruder ’94

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kaneshiro ’70
Mr. Elton Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Grant Kobayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Willard Lee  

(Barbara Snittjer Lee ’77)
Ms. Jessica Lee ’07
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee  

(Katherine Ching Lee ’69)
Mr. & Mrs. John David Lee  

(Trisha Fukumoto Lee ’94)
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Lee-Kwai
Mr. Terence Li ’02 &  

Mrs. Patricia Chang
Life Christian Church
Rev. Robert Lockridge
Mr. & Mrs. James Lorenzo
Chaplain & Mrs. Donald Lott
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Lueder  

(Billie Takaki Lueder ’94)
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Maruya
Mr. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Kawika McGuire 

(Rebecca Chong McGuire ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell Mira
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Monico
Mr. & Mrs. James Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Layne Nishimiya
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Hasuike  

(Mia Noguchi Hasuike ’89)
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Quin Ogawa
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Olinger ’78
Mr. Bruce Orga
Ms. Patricia Ota

Dr. Rebecca Ovitt
Mrs. Jennifer Hee Oyer ’97
LTC & Mrs. Steven Phillips ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Qin
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Rawlings
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sampaga
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Mr. John Seider
Mr. Ronald Shiira ’75
Rev. & Mrs. James Shiroma ’88
Pastor & Mrs. Michael Silva
Mr. & Mrs. John Spainhour
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Sprankle
Mrs. Margaret Spurling
Mrs. Florencia Stackel
Mr. & Mrs. Shane Stanford
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Takata
Ms. Kara Takata ’99
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro
Pastor & Mrs. Aaron Tsang
University Avenue Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Chad K. Uyehara
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge
Ms. Hattie Wagnon
Warren Baptist Church
Mr. Robert Whitfield
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher Young

Young Alumni Society
Alumni from classes 2014–2024 
who gave $250 or more annually   

April Joy Laxamana ’17
Nicole Lopes ’15



Make your free Revocable Living Trust 
Minimize the cost and delays of the probate process 
and make sure your wishes are carried out, easy and 
100% for free.

What is a Revocable Living Trust?
A revocable living trust is an estate planning tool that 
can be used to distribute your possessions to people 
and organizations when you pass away.

To take full advantage of your revocable living trust, 
you need to transfer your assets and property to 
the trust during your lifetime. Once you (the trust’s 
Grantor and Initial Trustee) pass away, a Successor 
Trustee will distribute the property in the trust accord
ing to your wishes outlined in the trust agreement.

Why create a Revocable Living Trust?

To avoid probate
Avoid costly fees and delays by allowing your assets 
to be distributed without going through probate.

To protect your privacy
Leave your assets to your heirs without subjecting 
them to public proceedings.

To make a plan together
Create a trust with your spouse or partner so you can 
protect each other, as well as your children and other 
beneficiaries.

START YOURS TODAY!
Visit https://www.freewill.com/trust/hbf

Revocable Living Trust
Estate Planning

HAWAI‘I BAPTIST ACADEMY
Hawai‘i Baptist Academy (HBA) is a top Christian 
school serving students from preschool through  
high school. HBA’s elementary, middle, and high 
school campuses are located in Nu‘uanu Valley on 
the island of O‘ahu. HBA’s first satellite preschool 
is located in Mililani Mauka in Central O‘ahu. 
Established in 1949 by missionaries of the Southern 
Baptist Convention, the school is affiliated with the 
Hawai‘i Pacific Baptist Convention.

HBA is a member of the Hawai‘i Association 
of Independent Schools and the Association of 
Christian Schools International, and accredited  
by the Western Association of Schools and 
Colleges. HBA is licensed by the Hawai‘i Council  
of Private Schools.

HAWAI‘I BAPTIST ACADEMY 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Chair: Ken Hensarling, Jr.
Vice Chair: Terrance Arashiro
Secretary: Dominic Dumlao 
Treasurer: Jensen Kono
Walt Agena
Lorna Hu
Ernest Lum 
Leighton Miyachi ’84
Dr. Glenn Young

Ex-Officio
Dr. Craig Webb, Executive Director, 
Hawai‘i Pacific Baptist Convention

President
Ronald Shiira ’75

SENIOR LEADERSHIP
Dr. Emmett Winters, Elementary School Principal 
George Honzaki, Middle School Principal 
Elton Kinoshita, High School Principal 
Michelle Brese, Director of Operations 
Billie Takaki Lueder ’94, Director of Institutional Advancement
Mike Martin, Director of Finance 
Amy Vorderbruegge, Director of Strategic Planning 

www.facebook.com/HBAEagles
www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

www.twitter.com/HBAEagles

www.instagram.com/HBAEagles  
www.instagram.com/HBAAlumni

www.youtube.com/HBAEaglesTV

An online version of this report is available at www.hba.net.
Please send address changes to: development@hba.net or 
call (808) 533-7094.
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Shining a light on parnerships that help nurture the seed of hope 
for the fullfillment of God’s promise in the world.
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